






































































From: Christine
To: Jennifer Lindo; Gary Goeschel
Subject: Public comment for 7/27 planning meeting
Date: Friday, July 24, 2020 12:37:16 PM
Attachments: Nottingham Hills final.docx

Hello Gary and Jenn,

Attached is a letter composed by residents of Nottingham Hills in reference to a re-subdivision plan
which will be discussed at the next planning commission meeting on Monday, July 27. The
homeowners who have signed this document are not all able to attend and speak during public
comment so we request this be read aloud on our behalf. Could you please confirm that the
document will be read?

Thank you
Christine Stahl

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:cstahl4@yahoo.com
mailto:jlindo@eltownhall.com
mailto:ggoeschel@eltownhall.com

July 24, 2020

Dear Planning Commissioner,

The signatories of this letter are residents of the Nottingham Hills subdivision in East Lyme, CT.  This letter is provided to convey our collective concern regarding the proposed re-subdivision of existing lots within the development.

Specifically, there is a proposal before the Town Planning Commission for a 4-lot re-subdivision of two lots on Upper Kensington Drive.  In your letter to Ms. Kristen T. Clarke, dated June 30, 2020 the lots are cited as 22 and 24 Upper Kensington Drive.  In Ms. Clarke’s Application for Determination of Permitted/Non-Regulated Activity dated March 2, 2020 the lots are cited as 19 and 21 Upper Kensington Drive.  

Of primary concern is the manner and process by which the Town of East Lyme has permitted the land development company to continually revise specifications and requirements for building within the subdivision.  Over the past 15 years, there have been six re-subdivisions and associated changes to the requirements for developing lots and building homes.  These modifications were approved by the Town of East Lyme as part of “phased” plans submitted by the land developer.  This information was only fully discovered after we, the residents, met with legal counsel in the hope of establishing a Homeowner’s Association in an effort to preserve the integrity of the neighborhood.   Regrettably, we were denied this opportunity due to the absence of any designated “common spaces” in the approved plan(s).

[bookmark: _GoBack]During the June 8, 2020 Wetlands Commission Hearing, the attorney representing the land development company submitted an environmental impact assessment completed by Ms. Kristen T. Clarke, PE.  Specific to this assessment were details regarding the environmental impact of dividing the two existing lots into four lots and constructing a “rain garden” to collect runoff from the properties.  At no time was it acknowledged that Ms. Clarke is related to the land developer.  One might conclude that this presents a conflict of interest and an independent assessment needs to be completed to assess any potential environmental impact.  Regrettably, residents were not permitted to speak during the hearing and these issues were not addressed.  

Another concerning issue is with regards to the new location for house 3.  Originally, during the walkthrough with the Wetlands Commission, it was stated that the ledge area was not going to be impacted.  However, the latest proposal shows placement of house 3 on the ledge area.  There is concern that any blasting on or near the ledge or removal of portions of the ledge, which is very soft in some areas, could cause costly damage within the property bounds of the homeowners at 26 Upper Kensington Drive.  

If you have the opportunity to drive through our neighborhood, you will appreciate the beautiful character and consistency we were promised when we purchased our homes.  For every home, the driveway is entered directly from the street, the garages are all entered from the side and the houses have a relatively uniform look, style and size.  These requirements were ensured in the bylaws for all new homeowners in earlier phases. We are very concerned that the proposed houses are not consistent with the design of our neighborhood.  We ask that if you decide to allow this re-subdivision, that you will stipulate that the homes be built in a manner which will preserve the character and integrity of our neighborhood and keep our home values from falling.

We are asking the Town of East Lyme to ensure there is a thorough, independent review of the proposed re-subdivision that addresses potential environmental impacts.  We’d also ask that you ensure that the character and composition of our neighborhood is maintained to its fullest extent.

We thank you for the opportunity to be heard and look forward to your reply.  

Sincerely,

Tollan and Nicole Blanchard, 17 Upper Kensington Drive

Aaron and Kim Bucko, 18 Upper Kensington Drive

Jeff and Tracy Hooper, 10 Upper Kensington Drive

Kevin and Justine Hricko, 4 Kensington Drive

Brandon and Christine Stahl, 4 Upper Kensington Drive

Steve and Linda Thomas, 26 Upper Kensington Drive

Michael and Wendy Turdo, 14 Upper Kensington Drive



July 24, 2020 

Dear Planning Commissioner, 

The signatories of this letter are residents of the Nottingham Hills subdivision in East Lyme, CT.  This 
letter is provided to convey our collective concern regarding the proposed re-subdivision of existing lots 
within the development. 

Specifically, there is a proposal before the Town Planning Commission for a 4-lot re-subdivision of two 
lots on Upper Kensington Drive.  In your letter to Ms. Kristen T. Clarke, dated June 30, 2020 the lots are 
cited as 22 and 24 Upper Kensington Drive.  In Ms. Clarke’s Application for Determination of 
Permitted/Non-Regulated Activity dated March 2, 2020 the lots are cited as 19 and 21 Upper Kensington 
Drive.   

Of primary concern is the manner and process by which the Town of East Lyme has permitted the land 
development company to continually revise specifications and requirements for building within the 
subdivision.  Over the past 15 years, there have been six re-subdivisions and associated changes to the 
requirements for developing lots and building homes.  These modifications were approved by the Town 
of East Lyme as part of “phased” plans submitted by the land developer.  This information was only fully 
discovered after we, the residents, met with legal counsel in the hope of establishing a Homeowner’s 
Association in an effort to preserve the integrity of the neighborhood.   Regrettably, we were denied this 
opportunity due to the absence of any designated “common spaces” in the approved plan(s). 

During the June 8, 2020 Wetlands Commission Hearing, the attorney representing the land development 
company submitted an environmental impact assessment completed by Ms. Kristen T. Clarke, PE.  
Specific to this assessment were details regarding the environmental impact of dividing the two existing 
lots into four lots and constructing a “rain garden” to collect runoff from the properties.  At no time was 
it acknowledged that Ms. Clarke is related to the land developer.  One might conclude that this presents 
a conflict of interest and an independent assessment needs to be completed to assess any potential 
environmental impact.  Regrettably, residents were not permitted to speak during the hearing and these 
issues were not addressed.   

Another concerning issue is with regards to the new location for house 3.  Originally, during the 
walkthrough with the Wetlands Commission, it was stated that the ledge area was not going to be 
impacted.  However, the latest proposal shows placement of house 3 on the ledge area.  There is 
concern that any blasting on or near the ledge or removal of portions of the ledge, which is very soft in 
some areas, could cause costly damage within the property bounds of the homeowners at 26 Upper 
Kensington Drive.   

If you have the opportunity to drive through our neighborhood, you will appreciate the beautiful 
character and consistency we were promised when we purchased our homes.  For every home, the 
driveway is entered directly from the street, the garages are all entered from the side and the houses 
have a relatively uniform look, style and size.  These requirements were ensured in the bylaws for all 
new homeowners in earlier phases. We are very concerned that the proposed houses are not consistent 
with the design of our neighborhood.  We ask that if you decide to allow this re-subdivision, that you will 
stipulate that the homes be built in a manner which will preserve the character and integrity of our 
neighborhood and keep our home values from falling. 



We are asking the Town of East Lyme to ensure there is a thorough, independent review of the 
proposed re-subdivision that addresses potential environmental impacts.  We’d also ask that you ensure 
that the character and composition of our neighborhood is maintained to its fullest extent. 

We thank you for the opportunity to be heard and look forward to your reply.   

Sincerely, 

Tollan and Nicole Blanchard, 17 Upper Kensington Drive 

Aaron and Kim Bucko, 18 Upper Kensington Drive 

Jeff and Tracy Hooper, 10 Upper Kensington Drive 

Kevin and Justine Hricko, 4 Kensington Drive 

Brandon and Christine Stahl, 4 Upper Kensington Drive 

Steve and Linda Thomas, 26 Upper Kensington Drive 

Michael and Wendy Turdo, 14 Upper Kensington Drive 























































eraghq, &
onnano, LLC

Attorneys at Law' August 3.2020

Via email : ggoeschel@eltownhall.com
Gary Goeschel
Director of Planning
1 08 Pennsylvania Avenue
Niantic, CT 06357

Nottingham Hi11s Re-subdivision of Lots 19 &.21
English Harbour Asset Management LLC

Dear Gary:

I write to request that the Planning Commission provide a conditional approval to the
above referenced re-subdivision subject only to your receipt of feasibility approval by Ledge
Light Health District or the State of Connecticut Department of Health. I spoke with Danielle
Homes on Friday and was distressed, to say the least, on her lack of familiarity with the re-
subdivision application considering the number of months that have past and replies my client
has provided.

We had delivered plans to your office in early March regarding the re-subdivision and the
lot line revision for lot 25. I now understand that because they were marked "DRAFT" they were
no forwarded to Ledge Light. Notwithstanding the fact they were marked draft both plans bore
the stamp and signature of a licensed Connecticut surveyor. The materials submitted were
marked as such because it would not be atypical to meet with staff and review the plans first and
ftnalize them based on those conversations. Since this was not possible due to the virus they
were submitted as "drafts". Moreover, on more than one occasion we received responses from
your offtce and Ledge Light as to "draft" plans so it does not make sense to us that all of a
sudden this is a reason for not transmitting such plans. Executive Order 78 (1) allows for final
plans to be filed not later than24 hours before any scheduled hearing.

As I am sure you are aware, applicants can bypass the local Health District and obtain
approvals directly from the State pursuant to the Health Code of the State of Connecticut. Since
Ledge Light Health District has had ample time to review this very simple application, I can only
assume at this juncture we will obtain our approvals regarding Septic compliance directly from
the State of Connecticut Department of Health.

We have had several discussions with Dave Potts, the owner of Geomatrix, and are
entirely comfortable with his ability to achieve full system approvals from either of the options
available to us.

Replics to New [,onrlon orrly at:

38 GRANTTE srREEr; po Box 231 I r3r owrcnT STREET
NEw LoNDoN, coNNECTICUl06320 | Naw nevrN, coNNECl'ICtrr 0651l

T7W'IV.GERAGHT\TONNANO,COM TELEPTIONE (860) 447-8077 / FAX (860) 447.9533

PAULM. GERAGHry*
MICHAELS. BONNANO

JOHANNAMcCORMICK
MARK A, DUBOIS+

PATRICIAA. KING**

JONATHAN E. FRIEDLER1f

"Also Adrnitted ir New York
t Board ( lertified, Trial Advocatc

*'Se habla espaiol
t t Also Admincd in Massachusetts and North Da&ota
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That said the Commission may grant a conditional approval since the development of any
parcel would be contingent on approval of the septic by Ledge Light.

" ... our Supreme Court elaborated on its holding in Lurie by stating: "Our holding fin Lurie I
was intended to achieve greater flexibility in zoning administration by avoiding stalemates
between a zontng authority and other municipal agencies over which it has no control....
Nowhere did we intimate, therefore, that, in order to be valid, conditional approval requires
evidence that the other agency will act favorably on the future request.... Further, it would be
contrary to the policy of allowing a planning and zoning commisiion to make the first move and
the decision as to the conditions under which it would approve the issuance of a permit.... This is
so even though the project may subsequently fail to materialize because one or more of the
conditions has for any reason not been met.... We conclude, therefor e, thatthe phrase reasonably
conditional in Lurie contemplates giving the other agency, over which a planning
and zoning commission has no control, the opportunity to review the revised plans, thereby
furthering the goal of cooperative action among municipal agencies, and that the record need not
indicate whether the conservation commission is likely 1o approve the revised site plans.,,
(citations omitted; internal quotation marks omitted.) Id ., at 4g2-g3,562 A.2d,10g3. our
Supreme Court noted in Gerlt v. Planning & Zoning Commission, s\pra,290 Conn. at325,963
A.Zd 31, that Lurie and Blaker both involved condiiional approval of site plan applications for a
specially permitted use. The court further explained that "thi approvals lii Lurii and Blaker Iwould have been invalid unless the other agency took the r"quirld actions.... When an approval
will not be operative until a specific action occurs, however,lhere is no need to establish on the
record that the action probably will occur because there is no risk to the public interest if the
action does not occur."S Id., at 325-26,963 A.2d31. cMB capital Appieciation, LLC v.
Pl_anyting & Zoning comm'n of the Town of N. Haven, 124 conn. lpp.llo,3g7-gg, 4 A.3d,
1256,1261 (2010).

The rationale for this rule is that it allows "greater flexibility in zoning administration by
avoiding stalemates between a zoning authority and other municipal igencies over which it has
no control'" Blaker v. Planning & Zoning Commission, swra, at 4g2, iAZ l.Za 1093. Gerlt v.

llqynins & Zoning comm'n of Town of s. windsor, 290 conn. 313, 324-25, 963 A.2d,31, 39
(200e)

Secondly, I am concerned about members of the commission "pandering,,to the residents
over set back and stormwater management issues each of which are fuily compiiant with the
zoning regulations, since at least the year 2001, and Storm Water Managemeni requirements of
the Subdivision Regulations of the Town of East Lyme. In addition, I kiow for a certainty that
my client, Kristen Clarke, intends to respond in greater detail to the false claims made by
Christine Stahl prior to tomorrow's continuation of the Public Hearing of my client,s application.
This includes the right to cross examine those witnesses who testifieO at tasi week,s treaiing.



Would you please call me so we can discuss these matters in greater detail?

Paul Geraghty, Esq
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